Bassenthwaite Parish Council
Minutes of the Bassenthwaite Parish Council Meeting
 held in the Parish Room, Bassenthwaite on Thursday 7th July 2022 at 7.30pm.
 Bass meeting 172    Draft minutes to be ratified at the August 2022 Parish Council Meeting        
 Councillors Present: J Stephens (Chairman), J Mattinson, N Harrop, C Grace, E Trafford, 
                                     K Armstrong & S Langcake.  
Also Present:  Suzy & Louise Smith (Kestrel Lodge Camp Site), Jayne & Karl Cunliffe (High Close Holiday Home Park) & E Clark (clerk).                                    

1) Apologies – Apologies for absence were received from Cllr Jill Perry.
 2)  Minutes - Resolved – that the Chair sign the minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 1st of June 2022.
3) Public Participation – Suzy & Louise Smith & Jayne & Karl Cunliffe requested to speak in respect of agenda item 10a planning application ref no. 7/2022/2148.  At the chairman’s discretion both parties were advised that they could speak at agenda item 10a.      
    4)  Requests for Dispensations - there were no requests for dispensations.

    5)  Declaration of Interests –there were no declarations of interest.  
    6)  Cumbria Constabulary – the monthly police newsletter was circulated by email.  
      7)  Chairman’s Announcements  
a)  A letter from St John’s Church, Bassenthwaite thanked the parish council for their £500 donation towards the churchyard grasscutting.
b) CALC now have social media presence!  Facebook page – Cumbria Association of Local Councils & a twitter page Cumbria Association of local Councils (@CumbriaLocal)  

c) With a reported number of 15.8 million tourists visiting the Lake District each year, the holiday letting industry has grown rapidly in recent years as a result.  The Department for Digital, Culture, Media & Sport is calling for evidence on the benefits and challenges of short term lets across the Uk.  Town & Parish Councils are being encouraged to contribute to this enquiry – item to be added to the August agenda. 
        8)  Payment of Accounts & Receipts Received
             The following payments were considered & approved for payment; 
     Tivoli (Grasscutting June)  

                                                    £ 209.62
     Peter Thomas (Jubilee Photos)



             £   41.84   
     Travis Perkins (Cllr Armstrong) – (noticeboard repairs)

£  15.79     
       9)  Financial Report - The balance as at the 30th June 2022 is £15,479.88 on all three PC accounts.  The bank reconciliation as at the 30th June 2022 was approved.        
       10)  Planning               
    a)  Ref No:  7/2022/2148 – use of land for tented camping, siting of 3no. camping pods and 2no. touring caravan pitches (amendment to existing planning permissions to alter the approved area with no increase to approved numbers or pitches) – Kestral Lodge Camp Site, Bassenthwaite.

         Jayne Cunliffe advised that they had emailed their objection letter to the council (circulated to all councillors) and wished to re-affirm its content and asked that the parish council object to the application.

         Louise Smith advised that the application was to extend the boundary not to increase the number of pitches.

         Cllr Stephens proposed that the council have no objection to the application on the proviso that the extended area is solely used for 2 x T5/T6 type camper vans.  This proposal was seconded by Cllr Grace and the majority of the council.         
              b)  Ref No:  7/2021/2265 – new barn for animal, animal feed & equipment shelter – Birks Hill, Bassenthwaite – granted 9/6/22.          

   11)  Committee Reports – the following reports were received;
           a)  Village Green Committee – the council had received two letters expressing concern over the amount of dog and other animal excrement and defecation on the village green.  One was from Gordon Oliver, the village sports day organiser, and the other was from Bassenthwaite School which advised that they regularly used the green as part of their PE lessons and the staff spent a good part of the lesson clearing it up before it was usable for the children.  It was agreed that dog fouling notices be replaced around the green, farmers to endeavour to keep their animals away from the area and the school be asked if the parish council can be informed in advance of them using the green.  Cllr Stephens to reply to the school.   
           b)  Parish Owned Land Committee – nothing to report.
           c)  Play Areas Committee – it was noted that the annual play area inspection had not yet been carried out but it was scheduled for sometime in July.   
  12)  Tree Maintenance – P Sibson quoted £450.00 plus vat for the removal of the large conifer tree situated below the bridge behind the pub.  The quote was accepted by the council - clerk to inform Mr Sibson and confirm it was just the removal of the conifer and not the two hornbeams.     
  13)  Parish Noticeboards – Cllr Armstrong advised that he had repaired the noticeboard in The Narrows.  It now required a rub down and varnish which he would carry out. 
  14)  Highways – it was noted that Park Wood was very overgrown (from High Close entrance to the Orthwaite junction) – clerk to report.         
   15)  Parish Councillor Vacancy – following the resignation of Cllr Reb it was noted that there were now two councillor vacancies.  Democratic services to be advised and notice of resignation to be published.  Councillors to be co-opted at the August meeting.  Letter of thanks to be sent to Cllr Reb.  
     16)  Jubilee Photos – Cllr Grace to organise a photograph album to display the parish photographs taken at the jubilee celebrations.  Bassenthwaite WI to be asked what they would like done with their photo. 
     17)  Items for next Agenda - new items to be with the clerk by the 29th of July 2022.
      18)  Date of Next Meeting – it was noted that the next meeting of the Parish Council would be Thursday the 4th of August 2022.  
                                         The chair closed the meeting at 20.30 pm. 
1

